





Originating from & produced by St Mary's Church Barton Mills

February 2016						
Editor	Joy Willis	42 The Street	Tel: 713231			
Compositor/Typing/ Cover	Nancy Higgins	67 Church Meadow	Tel: 515215			
Duplicating	Frances Cox	69 Church Meadow	Tel: 713477			
Duplicating Reserve	Karen Passmore	55 Church Meadow	Tel:711741			
Collating	Karen Colasante	23 Church Lane	Tel: 713258			
Collating Assistant	José Davis	36 Church Meadow	Tel 712072			
Collating Reserve	Lindsey Judd	2A Church Lane	Tel: 715837			
Distribution	Pamela Boura and the House to House Delivery Team	30 The Street	Tel: 510504			
Accounts	Barbara Murphy	73 Church Meadow	Tel:712000			

#### Dear Readers,

When preparing the Dec/Jan issue of the Barton Miller in November, the February issue seemed a long way off, but, with so much going on over Christmas and New Year (including visitors), time seems truncated and we are there already, with a whole host of events to be considered for 2016 - for which, every good wish.

I am delighted to report that our Special Collection for The Children's Society at the Carol/Christingle Service on Christmas Eve topped anything we had ever collected previously at this event. We were able to send a cheque to the Society for £840 to help their wonderful work. As some of the offerings were Gift Aided they should be able to claim a little back from the "tax man" too. A big thank you to all who gave so generously.

Please submit copy for the March Miller by the 20th February or earlier if possible - as February is a short month.

Yours sincerely Joy Willis.

BURY ST EDMUNDS MOBILE LIBRARY VAN DATES (Route 4)
Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk Telephone: 01473 584563
The Library Van visits Barton Mills (behind Lamb Court) on Saturday aft. 2.00pm

to 2.30pm. This will be the following Saturdays -

13th February / 12th March 2016

### Vicar's Letter

Be Discontent for Lent

Dear Friends

Have you ever noticed how the more we have, the more dissatisfied we are? I remember when I bought my TV about 10 years ago it seemed huge, but now I complain that it's so small I can hardly see what's on the screen. A friend loved her new job when she first got it a couple of years ago, but now she complains that it's dull and underpaid. I once met a woman in Africa who had willingly walked for two days in the hope of paying all she had to see a doctor, while more recently I met a woman in Mildenhall who complained bitterly about a 20 minute wait for free treatment at her local surgery. I'm not criticising - quite probably if the African woman was introduced to readily-available healthcare she too would soon begin to complain at being made to wait. We all get used to good things very quickly, and we just want more. Human beings seem to be programmed to have ever-increasing expectations, and to be eternally dissatisfied with what they have.

It might sound as if I think this is a bad thing, but actually I don't. This hard-wired discontent with the way things are is at the heart of all the progress we make as human beings. I think God gave it to us. As the dancer Martha Graham said it's this 'divine discontent, this blessed unrest that keeps us marching onward...' If we weren't discontented with illness we wouldn't research new cures; if we weren't discontented with world poverty we wouldn't fight for justice. But like many things in life, this instinctive impulse can be directed in negative ways or positive ways. We can complain about things, or we can work to change them. We can get fed up or we can get motivated.

The Christian season of Lent is all about refusing to be content with the way things are. It's about being discontented with half-heartedness and mediocrity and about pushing on towards something better. Lent is the perfect time to tap into that deep human instinct for wanting more — to live life deeper, fuller and stronger. To demand more of ourselves. To open ourselves up more to God.

People always ask me what I'm giving up for Lent. But you know what? I'm dissatisfied with just giving things up ... I'm going to be discontent for Lent.

Love Sandie x

#### **COFFEE MORNINGS**

Every Thursday 10.00 - noon in the Church Rooms. ALL VERY WELCOME



### St Mary's Church Barton Mills.

Parish Priest in Charge: Rev. Sandie Barton.

6 The Street, Freckenham. IP28 8HZ. Tel 01638-720770

Email - revsandiebarton@gmail.com

Your Church Representatives:

Churchwarden/Verger: Davina Peachey, 24 Church Lane

Close, Barton Mills. Tel 716265

Churchwarden: Dave Traher, 25 Church Lane Close, Barton

Mills. Tel 718328

#### St Mary's PCC Members:

Secretary: Frances Lewis, 11 Church Meadow Barton Mills. IP28 6AR. Tel 713155. To whom all correspondence should be addressed.

Treasurer: Rodney Knight...

Deanery Synod Representatives: Nora Shipley and Rodney

Knight.

Other Members: Colin Brotherton; Lis Brotherton; Sandi Spence; Jo Traher; Jackie Vermeulen; Mary Parkin; Alan

Butcher; Heather East and Steve Hills.

Elders: Colin Brotherton; Glynn East; Dave Traher.

### Prayer Times at Barton Mills

Fridays (weekly) 4-4.30pm. In the Church. All welcome.

#### **Mothers Union**

Next Meeting - Monday 15th February 2016. 2.15pm Mildenhall Church Room.

There is also a Prayer Chain for anyone needing prayers for themselves or others. Please ring Colin Brotherton 713440.

#### **BARTON MILLS CHURCH SERVICES**

Sunday 31st January 9.30am: Group Joint Holy Communion Service

Sunday 7th February 9.30am: Holy Communion

**Ash Wednesday 10<sup>th</sup> February** 7.30pm: At Worlington, Group Joint Service of Holy Communion

Sunday 14th February

8am: Holy Communion - simple form in contemporary language 9.30am: Messy church - activities for children and adults! Please bring your children and enjoy a very practical and friendly time in the church

Sunday 21st February 9.30am: Holy Communion

Sunday 28th February 9.30am: Praise and Worship Service

Thursday mornings at 9am: Morning Prayer with Bible readings, in the side chapel Friday afternoons 4-4.30pm: Informal prayer time in the side chapel.

#### SPECIAL SERVICES IN OTHER CHURCHES IN OUR GROUP - THE LARK AND LEE GROUP OF PARISHES

Sunday 14th February: 11am Worlington: Messy church in the Village Hall. 6 pm Worlington: Choral evensong

To contact our Parish Priest Revd Sandie Barton, please phone her on 01638 720770 or e mail her at revsandiebarton@gmail.com.

#### **LENT LUNCHES**

Simple lunches of soup, bread, cheese and fruit, will be held on Tuesdays in Lent, from 12noon to 2pm, at various venues around the Mildenhall area to raise funds

16th February: Barton Mills Church Room 23rd February: Mildenhall Cottage Rooms

1st March: West Row Church Hall

8th March: King's Church, Mildenhall Baptist Church

15th March: Beck Row Church Hall

22<sup>nd</sup> March: Mildenhall Methodist Church (to be confirmed).

#### **LENT COURSES**

During Lent there will be a programme of events and discussions for the four churches in our Group, based on the topic 'AN EXPLORATION OF MYSTERY'.

The Mystery of Everything – the film 'The Theory of Everything' will be shown, then, using the film as a jumping-off point, the mysteries of the universe and everyday life will be explored to see how they can reinvigorate our faith and spiritual journey.

Tuesdays 7.30pm at West Row church; the film will be shown on Shrove Tuesday, 9<sup>th</sup> February, at 7.30pm.

Fridays 12 noon, 6 The Street, Freckenham.; the film will be shown on Friday, 12<sup>th</sup> February at 12noon.

<u>The Mystery Plays</u> – creative drama performed since the 14<sup>th</sup> century to pass on the story of the Bible. Extracts from the plays and discussions about them and a film of one full play.

Wednesdays, 7.30pm, Barton Mills church room.

The Mystery of Faith – a course on basic Christianity, looking at the person, life and claims of Jesus Christ, and to see how this works out for us in everyday life.

Wednesdays, 10am, first meeting on 17<sup>th</sup> February at Grove Farm, Worlington.

Please contact Sandie Barton on 01638 720770 for more details about this course, and any of the other courses.

All are welcome to come to any of these courses, whether or not you are a member of any of the churches in the Lark and Lee Group of four. Leaflets with more information are available in Barton Mills church, which is always open during daylight hours.

QUIET DAY at CLARE PRIORY, Thursday 11<sup>th</sup> February, 10am to 4pm. Booking for this is essential, so please contact Sandie Barton if you are interested in this Quiet Day. A soup lunch will be provided, and car sharing can be arranged. Donations for The Priory of £20 per person are suggested.

### ST MARY'S, BARTON MILLS, PRESERVATION TRUST 20<sup>th</sup> ANNIVERSARY

# SPRING MEETING and A.G.M. PANCAKE MONDAY, 8th FEBRUARY,

in the church

#### **GUEST SPEAKER: Mr CLIVE PAINE**

Clive is a well-known, energetic and popular speaker. He will talk about the church and life in Barton Mills in the Middle Ages.

Some of the village historic scrap books will be on display and we shall be celebrating 20 years of the activities that are raising funds to maintain our 800 year old village church.

Do come to find out more about the Barton Mills Church Preservation Trust. Everyone welcome.

Tickets £5 each, include pancakes, snacks and a glass of wine. Children 16 and under, free.

In advance (and demand may be high), from Frances Lewis, phone 01638 713155, e mail franceslewis35@gmail.com, or a limited number 'at the door'.

#### PROGRAMME:

Refreshments – from 6.30pm A.G.M., approx 7pm 7.15pm, approx, Clive Paine



#### BARTON MILLS BAPTIST CHURCH



After the "hub-bub" of Christmas and New Year we now arrive at the second month of 2016. We live in a diverse society and each of us celebrated the New Year in different ways. In Japan, people dress in new clothes and decorate their houses with bamboo and pine branches – symbols of long life. In Scotland, groups of friends or families get together for dinner at a host's house and exchange gifts soon after midnight and in Greece the children leave shoes by the fireplace hoping St Basil will fill them with gifts. I like to look through any photographs I have taken during the year and reflect on my accomplishments or failures during that time.

Whatever the case, the dawning of a New Year provides us with an excellent opportunity to wipe the slate clean and make a fresh start. As humans we often wish we could see what lies around the corner in life. Then we could prepare for it, control it, or avoid it. As a wise person once said. "Though we can't see around corners, God can". How much better and reassuring that is! As we close the chapter of 2015 and begin a new year, we can place ourselves — and all our yesterdays and tomorrows — safely in His care. What a joy it is to know that God knows it all — every trial, every hardship, every crisis lurking in 2016. Nothing will take Him by surprise. No coup, no revolution, no threat to world peace will upset His plans for this fragile, strife-ridden planet. His timetable is right on schedule and He holds the reigns of sovereign rule firmly in His mighty hands. How comforting this is as we enter 2016. The letter to the Hebrews Chapter 13 v 5 confirms the promise that God will never leave us nor forsake us, how's that for a promise to take into the New Year?

# WE CAN TRUST OUR ALL KNOWING GOD FOR THE UNKNOWN FUTURE.

Our services remain the same: Bible Study at 7.30p.m. on Thursdays (Call 01638-713892 for Location) and Sunday School and Bible Study on Sundays at 11a.m, or the Worship Services at 3p.m. and 6.30p.m. Why not join us at one of these events, you will be made most welcome.

#### F. A. RUTTERFORD



## CELEBRATIONS for the QUEEN'S 90th BIRTHDAY

Saturday 11th June will be the national celebration day for the Queen's

birthday.

Here in Barton Mills we plan to have a big family picnic tea party on the field on that then to have an evening afternoon, entertainment, also on the Playing Field.

The Parish Council have booked a marquee, but we need offers or suggestions for entertainments. It would be good to have some children's entertainment in afternoon, and we definitely need music or ideas for the evening.

HAS BARTON MILLS GOT TALENT? Please ring Annette Dawson on 01638 714449 as soon as possible if you can help with ideas or with the arrangements. And please put the date into your diaries.

#### BARTON MILLS WEDNESDAY CLUB All Over 50s Welcome

Wed 3<sup>rd</sup> Feb: At 2 pm in the Village Hall, Yvonne Leonard will present "Over 60 years of Creeping and Crawling", followed by refreshments.

Wed 17<sup>th</sup> Feb: Silk Painting Workshop with Marianne Billett at 2 pm in the Village Hall. Tickets (in advance only) are £5 members and £6 non-members.

Thurs 17<sup>th</sup> March: Theatre trip to see "Hobson's Choice" at Cambridge Arts Theatre. Leaving by bus at 10.30 am with free time in Cambridge before the performance. Enquiries to Pamela on 510504 or email pamela@boura.org.

Meetings in the Village Hall; £2 members, £3 non-member. Membership 2016: £10

### Barton Mills & District Gardening Club MEMBER OF R.H.S.

Annual Subscription £10.00 £2.00 fee per meeting for members New members and friends welcome as paying visitors

Tuesday 23rd February.
Club Night with Quiz
For further details
telephone
lan Anderson. Tel 515741.

### **BARTON MILLS PARISH COUNCIL**

#### PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS

Date of next meetings: 2nd February in the Village Hall 1st March in the Village Hall Starting time: 7.30pm

Agendas: Will be posted on the Parish Council notice board (near to the Bell) at least three full working days before the meetings.

**Minutes:** Will be posted on the Parish Council website after they have been approved at the next meeting.

Members of the Public are welcome to attend these meetings and have an opportunity to speak (3 minute limit) at the start of the meeting (in which case it is recorded but will not constitute a legal/procedural part of the meeting) or, at the Chairman's discretion, to address the Council at a convenient time in which case it will be minuted as part of the meeting. Please contact either the Clerk or the Chairman to notify them of the subject at least one working week before the meeting if you want to speak on any subject.

#### CLEAN FOR THE QUEEN

It is hoped to tie in the annual spring clean with the national campaign on the first weekend of March. Look out for more information next month.

#### CLERK'S RESIGNATION

After 12 years in the post, the Clerk, James Bercovici, has decided to step down. Anyone interested in applying for the position should contact him for more information about the job and then apply to him in writing, enclosing a current CV by 15th February. See back page for more information.

#### DEFIBRILLATOR

The Parish Council is looking at the possibility of installing a defibrillator in the village.

Fundraising help and ideas welcome.

#### FOOTPATH TO MILDENHALL

The Parish Council is making applications for funding with the aim of completing improvements to the footpath.

### DON'T FORGET TO USE THE VILLAGE WEBSITE www.bartonmills.net

Problems with Street Lights - call (Freephone) 0800 591055

Chairman: Pamela Boura (01638 510504) - chairman@bartonmills.net

Clerk: James Bercovici (01638 510803) - clerk@bartonmills.net

#### A THANK YOU MESSAGE

From Adrian Barton - son of Keith Barton who died on 20th December 2015, aged 82.

A big thank you to everyone in the Village for making his life so full.

RI.P.

The Barton Miller Team have also been asked to thank those people who supported the coffee morning which ran in the church rooms just before Christmas selling seasonal flower arrangements.

A total of £1 80.00 was raised to go towards the Breast Cancer charity.

#### HALF TERM FOOTBALL COACHING

BY

OFFICIAL F.A. COACHES Funded By Forest Heath District Council



#### FREE to all UNDER 16s\*

\*open to ALL school children in Barton Mills, Worlington and Freckenham - ages 6- 16yrs. Max 24 participants. Adult consent for attendance will be required.

On Barton Mills Playing Field Monday 15th Feb and Friday 19th Feb from 13.30 to 15.30.

Clothing - appropriate sport shirts, shorts and stockings, training shoes or football boots (or both) and shin pads. A snack and plenty of non fizzy drink will be required. Also appropriate clothing for the weather conditions.

#### SATURDAY, 12th MARCH 2016 at 7.30pm

THE APEX, CHARTER SQUARE, BURY ST EDMUNDS

#### CHERUBINI

#### REQUIEM

Cherubini: Requiem in C minor Haydn: Te Deum in C major

Beethoven: Symphony No 1 in C major

Prometheus Orchestra Bury Bach Choir Philip Reed - Conductor

All seats reserved - Tickets from The Apex Box office Tel 01284-758000 Priced £23, £19.50 and £14.

www.burybachchoir.co.uk

### **BARTON MILLS 100 CLUB**

The purpose of the Barton Mills 100 Club is to raise funds by operation of lotteries and draws to contribute to projects and/or organisations within the parish of Barton Mills for the general benefit of the people of Barton Mills.

Dec 2015 Winners				Jan 2016 Winners		
£150	J. Pike	191	£30	J. Miller	91	
£30	C. Spurling	18			755	
£15	L. Walker	84	£15	Hancock	69	
£10	H. Clements	123	£10	A. Harji	112	
£5	D. Bliss	55	£5	F. Jennings	52	

If you would like to become a member please contact our Treasurer: Janette Miller - 49 The Street. Tel 712843

IF YOU WANT TO WIN, YOU HAVE TO BE IN!!
Prizes of £30, £15, £10 and £5 monthly and twice a year additional prizes of £150.



#### BARTON MILLS WI - NEWS AND INFORMATION

January Report: There was a lot going on during our first meeting of the new year! We had three different activities - a flower arranging demonstration, a card school & a hands-on card making session. All of these hobbies were shown to us by some of the very talented ladies in our group. One photo shows our most senior member, Beryl Williams, who celebrated her 90th birthday last week. After our activities we were treated to a choice of five delicious home made soups - just the ticket on such a freezing cold night.

Our next meeting at the village hall will be on Tuesday February 9th at 7.30pm. Our programme for the evening includes Bring & Buy together with short talks from a Befriending Service and Hospice neighbours.

We extend a warm welcome to all to come & join us. Take a look at our website to see the exciting activities we have lined up for 2016!

### www.wibartonmills.weebly.com





theWI



### A.G.M.

Wednesday 3rd February 2016 7.30pm in the hall. All Welcome.

Please support your local community amenity. (For more information contact nancy@bartonmills.com)

Please keep Friday 11th March 2016 in your diary for the next Village Hall Fish and Chip Supper Quiz

#### THE PRESERVATION TRUST CORNER

Welcome to the regular new page for the Trust, where we hope not just to keep you reminded of current events but also to share snippets from the history of the Church.

#### Let There Be (Electric) Light!

Amongst the papers held in the Suffolk Records Office that concern St. Mary's is a faculty (permission to alter the fabric of the church) granted on the 27<sup>th</sup> November, 1928. It is a very grand document with imprints and seals and it reads, in part:

To all Christian People to whom these Presents shall come or whom the same shall or may concern, **Greeting**. Whereas it hath been set forth and alleged before us by a petition addressed to us by The Rev. Charles Henry Lacon Rector of Barton Mills in the County of Suffolk that it is proposed to install Electric Light in the Parish Church of St. Mary Barton Mills of aforesaid, in the place of Oil Lamps.

The Suffolk Record Office also holds the Minute Book of the Barton Mills Parochial Church Council (PCC). In a tabulation of work carried out under the incumbency of Rev. Lacon it notes as follows:

1928: Electric Lighting installed in the church - £48 7s 111/2



Upcoming Events – See Full Information Elsewhere in the Miller
Pancake Monday AGM: Monday 8th February, 2016
Interested in what the Trust does to help maintain our historic Church building? Please consider joining us, we'd love your involvement! You can pick up a leaflet from inside the Church; call Frances Lewis on 01638 713155; or visit www.bartonmillschurch.org/trust.html for more information.



### SATURDAY 5th MARCH

### PLEASE WILL YOU HELP?

Barton Mills Parish Council is joining in the Nationwide 'SPRING CLEAN for the QUEEN,

2016' campaign.

But we need a very helpful person (or two) to organise this, by collecting the equipment from Forest Heath District Council and supervising the collection morning. contact Pamela Boura on 01638 510504 if you will do this. And helpers will be needed to go round our village collecting litter and also cleaning the Barton Mills Information boards. Please come to the Village Hall between 9.00am and 12noon on SATURDAY 5th MARCH to collect equipment: litter pickers, black sacks, gloves, yellow hi viz jackets. Full black sacks can be left outside the Village Hall.

Thank you.



### Suffolk Cruse Bereavement Care

We are a charity set up to help bereaved people to understand their grief and cope with their loss. We provide information, one to one support and offer advice, education and training services. We also have a specialist Children & Young People Team.

If you would like to volunteer to support bereaved people, help on our Area Committee or with publicity and fundraising please contact us.

For help or information please telephone your local Branch:

Ipswich 01473 230888
North Suffolk & Great Yarmouth 01502 722234
Suffolk Coastal 01394 670770
West Suffolk 01284 767674

Further information can be found at <a href="https://www.cruse.org.uk">www.cruse.org.uk</a>, <a href="https://www.suffolkcruse.co.uk">www.suffolkcruse.co.uk</a> or email <a href="mailto:suffolk@cruse.org.uk">suffolk@cruse.org.uk</a>

"I felt my counselling with my volunteer was very helpful indeed, at a time when I felt isolated and at times desperate". What's on in Freckenham February 2016 -

Freckenham Film Nights £5 a ticket no need to book just turn up - Suffragette (12) will be the first film of the 2016 season. Showing on Friday, 5th February, this acclaimed true-story drama tracks the story of the foot soldiers of the early feminist movement, women who were forced underground to pursue a dangerous game of cat and mouse with an increasingly brutal State. These women were not primarily from the genteel educated classes, they were working women who had seen peaceful protest achieve nothing. Radicalised and turning to violence as the only route to change, they were willing to lose everything in their fight for equality - their jobs, their homes, their children and their lives. Boasting a stellar group of actors, including Carey Mulligan, Anne-Marie Duff, Helen Bonham-Carter, Brendan Gleeson and Meryl Streep. Running time 1 hour 46 minutes. Doors open at 7pm before the film starts at 7.30. Bar stays open throughout for top-ups. 4th March Addicted to Sheep (PG)

Saturday 27 February Freckenham Farmers & Crafts Market 10 - 12 noon.

Suppliers returning again include fresh meat from Culford Flock

(www.culfordflock.co.uk) fruit and vegetables from West Row Plantation Farm (email plantationfarm@btinternet.com) Suffolk honey, preserves, award-winning savoury pies (www.the-pie-kitchen.co.uk or email sally.lewis7@btopenworld.com), unusual preserves from www.gardenpreserves.co.uk, Mrs H's Cheese Stall (www.mrs-h-cheesestall.co.uk). Local Honey, preserves, pickles, eggs, crafts - candles, felting, knitting, jewellery, hand crafted cards, gifts and more tbc. Mildenhall Museum Shop with gifts & games too. Refreshments of drinks, bacon rolls & cakes available. Free entry. With March date falling over Easter we are thinking of perhaps another evening market. Bingo session 27/2/2016, look on www.freckenham.onesuffolk.net for this & our weekly activities and do check if you have not attended recently. Come & try Fit Steps free taster session Wed 24 Feb 6.30pm 07852 790 832 or Maddy.Knox@eastsuffolk.gov.uk.

> Come and try FitSteps at Freckenham Village Hall... as seen on Strictly Come Dancing!

FREE Taster session on Wednesday 24th February 6.30pm. This will be followed by a weekly class if there is sufficient interest.

Keen but can't make 6.30pm? If you might be interested in a later class, let us know! All welcome (Adults aged 16+)

No partner needed

A great way to try Latin and Ballroom dances, get fit, have fun and meet new people! Beginners welcome...even if you can't dance!

Contact Julia Cragie 07542518470/ Maddy Knox 07825790832/ FITSTEPS maddy.knox@suffolksport.com maddy.knox@suffolksport.com

#### BARTON MILLER ADVERTISING RATES

Commercial/Business	Basic 1/8 page of A5	£20	Per annum
	1/4 page of A5	£40	Per annum
	1/2 page of A5	£80	Per annum
	Whole page A5	£160	Per annum
Organisations/Clubs etc	Basic 1/8 <sup>th</sup> page of A5	£1.25	Per issue
	1/4 page of A5	£2.50	Per issue
	½ page of A5	£5.00	Per issue
	Whole page A5	£10.00	Per issue

Depending on the content for some local items, some adjustments may be made. This is envisaged as being for "poster type" publicity for events.

<u>Charity appeals</u> not more that 5 lines of straight type - FREE. "Poster style" format - organisation rates apply.

Small Personal Adverts For Sale/Wanted etc. - £1 Lost/Found/Thank you - FREE

Any profits from advertising go to Church Funds

### The Barton Miller

Editorial Team

take no responsibility for endorsement of, or statements made in published advertisements which are accepted in good faith. However we reserve the right to refuse any advertisement considered inappropriate for publication

#### SPECIAL NOTICE

If you are preparing any articles or advertisements for inclusion in the BARTON MILLER would you please submit where possible in A5 format copy. Please email the text (Word/Publisher doc) and illustrations (JPEG) to nancy@bartonmills.com ensuring that a printout of the item is provided to the Editor before the required cut off date. Any item emailed but not received by the Editor will NOT be included in the magazine.

To keep proportions correct, fold an A5 sheet of paper in half 3 times to achieve minimum size. Many thanks.

PCSO Tristan Askew 3284

Police Community Support Officer Based at Mildenhall Police Station **Telephone 101** 

Safer Neighbourhood Team



Job Vacancy

#### **Parish Clerk to Barton Mills Parish Council**

6 hours per week (average)

Excellent administrative and book keeping skills and computer literacy are essential.

Committee experience an advantage.

For further information contact:

James Bercovici tel 510803 clerk@bartonmills.net



Join us in tidying Barton Mills Saturday 5th March

9 am - noon

Please collect equipment from the Village Hall

www.bartonmills.net